
 

 

CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: City Council 

FROM: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA - City Manager 

DATE OF MEETING: June 23, 2025 

ITEM TITLE: Stephen Streeter 

 

BACKGROUND: 

Mr. Streeter currently operates Streeter Flying Service LLC, which subcontracts with P&N Flight and 
Charter to provide mechanic services at the Independence Municipal Airport. 

DISCUSSION: 

Mr. Streeter has indicated verbally to me that he would like to introduce himself to the City Council. It is 
worth noting that an RFP was posted to the City’s website for Mechanic Services on Friday, June 20, 
2025. If Mr. Streeter attempts to discuss the lease terms or the items in the RFP, it should be postponed 
until all respondents can participate through an interview process. It would be unfair to other potential 
respondents to engage in discussion of the RFP during this time. 

RESULTS: 

The City has established priorities during strategic planning sessions. This item supports the Vision from 
that session of promoting and encouraging community involvement and engagement. This item helps 
achieve that vision by allowing Mr. Streeter to introduce himself to the City Council. 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATION: 

N/A 

RECOMMENDATION: 

N/A 


